Keeping you informed,

[bookmark: _GoBack]Your Board met in January to make sure that our community continues to move forward in a positive manner.  The following bullet points are important updates regarding BCHOA.
-) Your 2014 operating and capital expense Budget was presented by the Finance committee and approved by the board.  The budget does not call for a dues increase and yet we hope to continue to make improvements such as road overlays, planned infrastructure improvements, and community enhancements.
-) As a proactive measure a special audit was conducted relating to the billing of services provided by the Earnest Corporation while manager of the HOA.  Postlewaite & Netterville completed its independent audit and the findings were that what was billed to the HOA is within the scope of work performed and reasonable in nature.  
-) We recently held a meeting for the 20 Condominium Associations within Beau Chene to come together and discuss common topics and possible ways to make their associations stronger. Hopefully even more productive ideas and thoughts will evolve in the future as we continue to bring all residents together for the common good of Beau Chene.
-) The Re-Image workshop is to be this coming Tuesday, February 4 at Beau Chene Country Club from 6:30 – 8:00.  This is a major step for the future vitality of our community and how we can improve upon our aging structures.
-) The 2013 road overlay project is complete with the total cost coming in at approximately $265,000.
-) Our investment policy procedures are in place per the guidelines of the HOA.  Our Asset Allocation is 60% Cash position 38% fixed income & 2% equities.
-) the Ballot Box will soon be sending out information on the election process and how to sign up as a candidate for one of the 4 Board seats that will be vacant come this spring.

